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2022, we are back! Although we did lose a few teams this year play through all the divisions was back to 

normal. We saw a whole slew of great games culminating with a ground-breaking performance at the 

Minto.  Not only was the year a success on the floor it was also a success financially. Over the last 

handful of years, and with the help of our annual casino, the RMLL has been able to build a comfortable 

cash reserve. No longer do we need to approach the ALA for short term support to meet our front heavy 

financial obligations each year. In addition to the comfortable financial position we are also starting to 

build our contingency fund to make sure we take care of our future needs. 

Carried over from 2021 we did not need to grant any team a payment relief program this year and with 

the exception of one inactive franchise all teams are up to date. With respect to that lone inactive 

franchise we are potentially in a situation where that will also be cleared up. The team is looking to re-

enter the RMLL however, as at time of writing, that has not yet been confirmed. 

As noted above we had another Casino in February this year. The event was successful as we added over 

$62,000 to the leagues operating funds. These funds, although restricted to only a handful of expense 

items, provide a great deal of opportunities for our league. The casino also allowed for nine of our 

member organizations to earn approximately $6,200 for providing the needed volunteers. We will most 

likely not see another casino until 2024 however, there is an outside chance we could see one late in 

2023.  I will keep everyone up to date as the details filter in.  

As in years past I conclude with my thanks to all the volunteers of our members. Any organization is only 

as good as it’s volunteers and we seem to have a lot of great ones. In addition, as I do every year, I 

would like to give special thanks the Board of Directors for their efforts to help steer the RMLL. Thank 

you “again” Chris for the countless hours keeping everything organized and running. Thank you Duane 

for your leadership and representing us at the ALA level, thank you John for helping us get our regs and 

bylaws in order and thank you to everyone else for being the glue for all your divisions.  

 

 

Earl Caron, 

Treasurer 


